
 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

ISSUE 103 TERM 3, Thursday 28
th

 August, 2014 
 

Our School Vision: Empowering all to reach their potential. 

  

  

                                                                                  Sister Pat’s Quote of the week. 

And in the end the love you take is 
equal to the love you make 

 (The Beatles) 
                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK WEEK 2014 

 
Thank you to all the children who came to the Resource Centre during lesson times and their recess and 
lunch breaks to join in the special ‘Book Week’ activities.  The displays look absolutely amazing. 
Parents you are very welcome to come in anytime and have a look! 
 
The winners of the ‘Find the Dirty Dinosaur’ and the ‘Connect to Reading Colouring Competition’ 
enjoyed collecting their book prizes … well done everyone! 
 
Emma and I had a terrific week helping you to ‘Connect to Reading’. 
Blessings, Mrs. Blackett  
 

                                     Book Week @ RDAS was a super success! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Success through Endeavour 

Roxby Downs Area School  

7 Richardson Place, ROXBY DOWNS SA 5725  

Ph:  8671 0011 Fax:  8671 0210 

 
August 25

th
 – 28

th
  Numeracy & Literacy Week 

August 29
th

  STUDENT FREE DAY 
September 3

rd
  “Music is Fun” R-7 

September 3
rd

 P & F Meeting 7pm staffroom 
September 4

th
 Fathers Night R-2 

September 5
th

 R-2 & 3-6 SPORTS DAY 
September 8

th
 WHOLE SCHOOL CLOSURE 

September 10
th

 – 12
th

  Choir Camp 
September 11

th
 Trade Training Centre Opening 

September 15
th

-19
th

 R-6 Optional Interviews 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

   



 

  

                      

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
2014 Area Schools Best Practice Award. 

I am really excited to announce that Roxby Downs Area School has won the ‘2014 Best Practice Award’ , 

sponsored by the Credit Union of South Australia. The prize includes a certificate of recognition, as well as a 

cheque for $1000. The award is open to all Area Schools across the state (48 sites), and aims to recognise 

innovative programmes developed within a site that have made the greatest impact; in providing quality 

outcomes for students, that have generated high levels of student engagement and that have created tangible 

links to the community. 

We have a number of outstanding initiatives that were worthy of nomination, but we chose to nominate two 

programmes: 

 The recently held Wellbeing Week run earlier in the term, to promote health and wellbeing across the 

community of Roxby Downs. 

 Our Computer Aided Design (CAD) and Computer Aided Manufacture (CAM) programmes that have been 

developed through the TTC over the past 2 years. 

The Wellbeing week application received a high commendation and the CAD / CAM application was announced as 

the ‘State’ winner by Ms Jayne Johnston, DECD Head of Schools, at the State Area Schools Conference on Monday 

25th August. 

Firstly, I would like to acknowledge the efforts of Tony Holden, who in his role of Trade Training Centre 

Coordinator, not only wrote the successful application, but also saw the potential of this initiative and so assisted 

by providing leadership and coordination for the implementation of this project. Secondly, this programme came 

about directly as a result of the expertise, vision and passion of Andrew Hudson. The programme has been 

recognised as ‘best practice’; due largely to the outstanding quality of the teaching and learning experiences 

Andrew has been able to provide our students.  Finally, I would like to thank BHP Billiton. The additional funding 

they provide for the TTC initiative has enabled us to purchase the necessary equipment to make this programme 

a reality. This is an outstanding achievement and certainly something of which we are exceptionally proud.  

Andrew recently began running CAD courses for parents and community members on Thursday nights, from 7pm 

to 9pm. If you would be interested in being involved, please contact the school for the details and starting dates 

for the next course. 

Book Week for 2014: Week 4 was identified as ‘Book Week’ across the nation, where we celebrate with our 

students the importance of reading and engaging with books.  Many thanks to Annette Blackett and Emma 

Gigney who ran a number of exciting initiatives in the library throughout the week.  Many of our students get as 

much exciting and enjoyment out of reading as I do.  

Here are couple of choice quotes we received from our students when they were asked the question, “Why is 

reading important to me?  

“It teaches me stuff. It takes me on a vacation.” – Jasmine (Mrs Prosser Yr 5/6) 

“It entertains me and it lets me connect to books more” Matija (Mrs Prosser Yr 5/6) 
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“I learn from what I read and reading is fun” Zak (Mrs Prosser Yr 5/6) 

“You learn new things and you get interested.” Owen – (Mrs Greenfield Yr 5/6) 

“I like to learn new things and let my imagination run amuck in my head.” Chloe – (Mrs Greenfield Yr 5/6). 

“When I’m stressing, I can go to another world until I put it down.” (Mrs Greenfield Yr 5/6) 

Absences: Our absences have been on the rise again in Term 3 (see below). Our attendance target for 2014 is 93% 

and the average attendance for term 3 so far has been 88.27%. Un-explained absences are also on the rise and so 

I would like to remind parents that if your child is away, you will assist us greater by responding to the automatic 

SMS message that is generated at 11.00am on the day of the absence, giving us the reason for your child’s 

absence. 

Absence data:  2013 Average attendance: 89.3% DECD Improvement Target: 93% 

Term 3:  Wk 1: 89.45%  Wk 2: 86.09%  Wk 3: 87.95% Wk 4 85.54% Wk 5  88.29%      Ave. Term 3: 88.27% 

Kind Regards, 

Steve Bennett, Principal, Roxby Downs Area School 

 
 

Come and Try Science 
 
National Science Week was held from 16th -24th August.  To celebrate the launch of the week, we held 
a "Come and Try Science" hands on event on 16th August, in one of the secondary science labs.   
It was a hugely successful morning, with over 100 people coming in to try our activities and view our 
displays.  Huge thanks to Lorraine for setting it up and packing it away, and Caroline Wissell in Year 12 
for assisting on the day.  
 During the rest of the week, classes at RDAS participated in quizzes, online competitions, created a "Sci-
Ku" and tried activities from the official National Science Week guide.   
 
Natalie Mason, Science Teacher. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  



 

 

 

 
 
 

Year 10 Artworks 

 Liliana Alford Andrew Jones  

 Kiara Taylor  Madelyne Bourn 

Parewai Thomas  Maddison Cordy 

 

  

 

Y
E

A
R

 1
0

 A
R

T
W

O
R

K
S

 



R-12 Student Voice will be participating in 

Footy Colours day on Friday the 12th of 

September (wk8) to raise money for the 

thousands of Australian kids and teens who are 

diagnosed with cancer and leukaemia each 

year. Student voice would like to invite staff 

and students to come dressed in their footy, 

NRL, AFL, Soccer and sporting colours to raise 

money for children who are battling with these 

illnesses. We ask that those who come in footy 

colours bring a gold coin donation which will go direct to the Fight Cancer 

Foundation. Student Voice and Youth Health Advisory Group (YHAG) will be 

running activities at recess and lunch time on this day.  Student Voice and YHAG 

are aiming to raise $600 for this great charity please help us reach our target 

goal by making a gold coin donation on Friday 12th September. We look 

forward to seeing you in your footy colours!! 

New Sand Pits for the primary Students  

The school has recently had two new sand pits installed in the primary end for 

students from R-6 to use. These have been really popular at break times and it is 

pleasing to see students sharing these great new play spaces. Students have 

been showing the school values by showing respect for the equipment and other 

students when sharing the sand pits together. These are covered every afternoon 

and students are reminded that they are out of bounds over the weekends and 

after school ð if you are at or near the school for sports please keep your 

children out of these so they keep clean and fresh for school use.   

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Mick’s message: 
  
 
 

Hi everyone,  
 
I have a couple of quotes on success that are relevant to us all. 
 

“Success is liking yourself, liking what you do, and liking how you do it.”  
  Maya Angelou 
 
“If you don’t like where you are then change it, you are not a tree!” 

Jim Rohn 
 
Today we can focus on being happy with who we are and looking at the changes we can make 
to improve our quality of life rather than complaining with what we have.  
 
Michael Cantell  

RDAS Christian Pastoral Support Worker. 

Providing pastoral care and support to students, staff and families 

At school on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday   

Tel: 86710011  

Email:  Michael.cantell237@schools.sa.edu.au 

BLUE LIGHT DISCO  
 

 

  
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 12

TH

 

 

5-10 YR OLDS 6-7:30PM 
 

11-15 YR OLDS 8-9:30PM 
 

IN THE AUDITORIUM 
 

Tickets available on the night. 

 

R-2 Roxby Games 
 &  

3-6 Sports Day 
Friday 5th September 

R-2 Town Oval 8:50-11:30am 

3-6 School Oval 8:30 – 3pm 

We are all excited and looking forward to an 
awesome day! 

Please come along and support us! 

 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/3503.Maya_Angelou

